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MEMO
Below please find information to support two action items regarding the Teacher Grants for Computer Science Education Program at the April Board meeting. The first is to approve the grant awards and the second is to approve Emergency rules for the Teacher Grants for Computer Science Education Program.
At the November 8, 2017 State Board meeting, the board voted to approve 1 CCR 301-100 Rules for the Administration of the Teacher Grants for Computer Science Education Program.  These rules were a result of SB 17-296, which created the grant program. Under the program, school districts are eligible to receive grants from the Department to provide direct training to teachers in computer science education or funding for teachers to pursue courses, certificates, or degrees in computer science.

Required by statute, the rules contain a provision that sets the funding limit of the grants.  The adopted rules set the maximum district award at $10,000.  Based on the number of requested applications from school districts and the maximum award amount, the entire appropriation for the grant program will not be utilized this fiscal year.  The Department is recommending that the rules be amended to enable the State Board to award grant funds above the $10,000 limit in the event that grant funds are not expended after funding each eligible application in a given cycle (please see the red-line version of the rules for exact wording changes).  This rule change will allow the Board to fully fund those grant applications that requested funding greater than $10,000 and avoid reverting a portion of the appropriation this fiscal year.  With this action in place, the Department can run an additional grant application process to allow districts to request beyond the $10,000 limit and enable additional districts to apply for funds this fiscal year.  

Also, at the Board’s direction, the Department can research options for a permanent fix to the rules that will meet statutory requirements for the cap on funds while enabling all funds to be expended each fiscal year and initiate a rulemaking process in June.

The Board will have two action items:
Action Item 1:  Vote on grant awards for the Teacher Grants for Computer Science Education Program
The department will present its recommendations for grant awards.  If the board approves the grants, the department will be able to disseminate funds to grantees.
Action Item 2:  Emergency Rules 
In order for the State Board to approve grants beyond the $10,000 maximum for this fiscal year, it is recommended that the Board adopt an amendment through the emergency rulemaking process. This will ensure that the State Board can expend all appropriated grant funds by the end of the current fiscal year and grantees will receive funding in a timely manner. Though there are limits on the use of emergency rulemaking, CDE staff suggest that it is in the public interest to fully expend the funds appropriated by the General Assembly and provide assistance to teachers and districts. If adopted, the emergency rules will expire in 120 days.

If the Board approves emergency rules for the grant program, the Department can initiate an expedited and abbreviated grant application process to enable districts to apply for funds beyond the current $10,000 limit.  

For this action, a motion is needed to approve emergency rules for 1 CCR 301-100. 

For detailed information supporting this item, please see:

· A list of recommended grantees for the Teacher Grants for Computer Science Education Program

· A tracked changes version of 1 CCR 301-100 Rules for the Administration of the Teacher Grants for Computer Science Education Program 
· A clean version of 1 CCR 301-100 Rules for the Administration of the Teacher Grants for Computer Science Education Program
Teaching and Learning Unit 











TO:  	State Board of Education


FROM: 	Floyd Cobb, Ph.D., Executive Director of Teaching and Learning 


RE: 	Action items for the Teacher Grants for Computer Science Education 


DATE: 	April 12, 2018




















